

高一年级英语试题(202306)

(考试时间 120 分钟, 总分 150 分)

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分 30 分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷 上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。 每段对话仅读一遍。

1. When will the concert start?

A. At 7:15.

B. At 9:00.

C. At 8:40.

2. How does the man like his coffee?

A. With milk only.

B. With sugar and milk.

C. With sugar only.

3. When will it be cloudy according to the weather forecast?

A. Tomorrow.

B. This afternoon.

C. The day after tomorrow.

4. Which subject is Jenny good at?

A. English.

B. Maths.

C. Physics.

5. What did the woman buy for her mother?

A. A sweater.

B. A necklace.

C. Earrings.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三 个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Where will the woman go for her vacation?

A. Sydney.

B. New York.

C. Paris.

7. How will the woman go traveling?

A. By ship.

B. By train.

C. By air.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. Why does the woman call?

A. To raise money.

B. To apply for a job.

C. To offer job information.

9. Where is the fund-raising party?

A. At Grand Hotel.

B. At the City Hall.

C. At Temporary Jobs Agency.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. How does the woman feel when asked about her offer price of the flat? A. Anxious.

B. Embarrassed.

C. Uncertain.

11. What is the greatest advantage of the woman's flat?

A. Its size.

B. Its condition.

C. Its location.

12. Who will the woman talk to later?

A. Her parents.

B. Her husband.

C. Her neighbour.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. Why does Lily look sad?

A. She argued with her mum.

B. She quarreled with her

friend.

C. She didn't do well in her study.

14. How much pocket money does Lily get a month?

A. 5 pounds.

B. 15 pounds.

C. 20 pounds.

15. Why does Lily want more pocket money?

A. To buy some clothes.

B. To pay for music lessons.

第1页共8页

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



C. To get more than her friends.

16. What does David suggest Lily do?

A. Forgive her friends. B. Improve her schoolwork. C. Have a talk with her mum.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. How do students enter the library?

A. With a student card.

B. With a library account.

C. With a password.

18. How many books can current students borrow at a time?

A. At most 11.

B. At most 12.

C. At most 9.

19. What kind of books should be returned within one week?

A. Books published recently.

B. Books loved by many people.

C. Books borrowed by local citizens.

20. What will the speaker do next?

A. Take the students on a campus tour.

B. Show the students around the library.

C. Tell the students where to buy drinks.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节 满分 50 分)

第一节 (共 15 小题,每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、 B、 C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

For millions of people sitting in a traffic jam or standing on a crowded train, the daily commute(通勤) probably isn't the best part of their day. But cars and trains aren't the only travel options.

Electric vehicles

For those who have a short commute, you could consider getting an electric bike or scooter. An electric scooter has the advantage of being highly portable (轻便的): small and light enough to carry to your office. You'll just need to check if it is allowed to be used in your area.

Take RYNO for example. It's a single-wheel electric scooter, whose highest speed is about that of a bicycle. And like other electric vehicles, it can be charged anywhere.

WalkCar

If you want transportation for short distances, the WalkCar might be perfect for

The WalkCar looks like a laptop and only weighs three kilograms. It's also incredibly easy to use---stand on it and it will start to move; move your weight to one side and it will change its direction. The WalkCar will take you at a speed of up to 10 kilometers per hour and can travel 12 kilometers on one charge.

Jetpacks

Weighing around 200 kilograms, jetpacks aren't exactly portable, but they're sure to have a lot of fun and attract a lot of attention. Running on petrol, the jet engines allow the users to lift off from the ground and fly in the air.

The world's first jetpack is the Martin Jetpack. Once you've attached this tiny personal jet plane onto your back, you'll be able to travel up to 50 kilometers at a height of 1,000 meters. With a price tag of about \$150,000, this is probably the most expensive option, but it will almost certainly be the coolest!

21. What do Electric vehicles and WalkCar have in common?

1)Being portable.

②Being rechargeable.

3 Being widely used.

4) Being suitable for short distances.

A. 123

B. 124

C. 134

D. 234

22. What might be the reason for customers to choose jetpacks?

A. The price.

B. The appearance. C. The weight.

D. The flight performance.

第2页共8页



23. Which column is the text probably taken from?

A. Education.

B. Art.

C. Entertainment.

D. Transport.

В

Bubble tea(珍珠奶茶), also called boba, is becoming harder to find as the COVID-19-related shortage takes hold. The blockage of the Suez Canal by a large cargo ship in March 2021 is causing delays in the global supply chain, which is a big part of the reasons for the shortage.

"This is an industry-wide shortage," the owners of Hayward, California-based US Boba Company said on their Boba Guys Instagram page. "Some boba shops are already out. Others will be out in the next few weeks. 99% of boba comes from overseas."

Oliver Yoon, vice-president of sales and marketing for Boba Tea Direct, a Chicago-based nationwide supplier of bubble tea products, told Business Insider that the shortage started about a month ago and wasn't likely to end until the end of April at the earliest.

Alex Ou, owner of Tea & Others in San Francisco, said that 70% of her customers prefer boba drinks. "Some people will not buy drinks if we're out of boba," Ou said. "They're simply here for the boba."

"We have storehouses on both East and West Coast, so compared with other boba brands, there is little impact on us," said Mai Shi, manager of Kung Fu Tea. "From this industry-wide shortage, we see the increasing demand for the entire bubble tea category as people want fresh, made-to-order drinks. We are using this as an opportunity to improve our products to attract more customers," she said.

And despite the shortage, Kung Fu Tea is still planning to celebrate its annual National Bubble Tea Day when it gives its app users a free drink with a \$ 4 credit to use on their next order.

24. What is the main reason for the boba shortage?

A. The popularity of boba.

B. The rising cost of shipping.

C. The lack of proper storehouses.

D. The traffic jams on the Suez Canal.

25. What can be inferred from Alex Ou's words?

A. The demand for boba is increasing.

B. The boba shortage will last for a while.

C. Boba is popular among its customers.

D. The boba shortage leads to a loss of 70% of the customers.

26. What is Mai Shi's attitude towards the future of bubble tea products?

A. Positive.C. Indifferent.

B. Cautious.

27. What will Kung Fu Tea do for its National Bubble Tea Day?

D. Worried.

A. Offer its customers free refills.

B. Replace boba with other drinks.

C. Hand out free drinks to its app users.

D. Run advertisements with a wider reach.

C

As I look up at the hundreds of fireworks in the sky, I hear the bells ringing in small temple welcoming the coming of the Chinese New Year. Though I may not believe in or understand many of the New Year traditions here, the similarities between the coming of this New Year and the beginning of my new life in China are not lost on a big boy like me.

My first few days in China were a cultural shock to say the least. Having arrived late in the semester, I immediately had to begin my beginners' Chinese classes, along with the newest class of overseas students. Being surrounded by a language that isn't your own is unbelievably annoying. Due to the picture-based fashion of Chinese writing, it's not like you can have a guess, or work it out through whatever knowledge you have from other Latin-originated languages. If you don't know what it says, then that's it. However, with time passing, I have found myself progressing, though painfully and

第3页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



slowly. The first time I called a taxi by myself, the driver actually understood where I wanted to go, which is hugely rewarding (有益的). Although it is never long before my lack of language skill is exposed (暴露的) and I come crashing back to earth.

Gaining a language is a huge valuable skill. However, it is not the only thing I will gain in China. After this year of learning Chinese, I aim to gain my Master's degree here at University of Jinan. Opportunities do come around rather often: from being offered jobs teaching English, to being asked to appear on game-shows for Shandong TV. So, for now, I am just looking forward to expanding my cultural horizons (限界) and enjoying my time here. I take some time to get used to everything, but that's part of the adventure and, most of all, employment. So, much like the Chinese New Year that I am lucky enough to be part of, I am just looking forward to a fresh start and a new journey in China.

- 28. Why couldn't the author guess the meaning of the Chinese language?
- A. Because of his late arrival.
- B. Because of his lack of the Latin language.
- C. Because of his experience of cultural shock.
- D. Because of the unique way of Chinese writing.
- 29. What does the author want to show through his taxi experience?
- A. He is poor at using public transport.
- B. He finds it easy to call a taxi in China.
- C. He is good at chatting with the taxi driver.
- D. He feels pleased to have made progress in Chinese.
- 30. What is the author's present expectation?
- A. To settle down in China.
- B. To broaden his cultural horizons.
- C. To become a famous host on TV.
- D. To be an excellent teaching assistant.
- 31. Which can be the best title for this passage?
- A. Exploring Chinese: valuable skills mastered
- B. Learning Chinese: adventurous but enjoyable
- C. Studying in China: challenging but rewarding
- D. Coming to China: more opportunities promised

D

We have heard some interesting ways that 5G technology might change our lives in the future, making our lives more convenient.

5G promises Internet speeds 50 to 100 times faster than current 4G systems. While 5G is set to be used in some limited areas of America this year, much of the world is not expected to receive widely available service until 2023.

One project in Britain, however, is already testing this superfast technology on an unlikely group of Internet users—cows. The project was developed by American technology company Cisco Systems. It also receives money from the British government. Cisco says the program aims to explore the future of 5G connectivity in rural (多村的) areas around the world.

Testing areas are set up on farms in three rural areas of England. The cows are equipped with 5G-connected devices that link up with a robotic milking system, which uses sensors and machine learning to fully automate (使自动化) the process. System designers say technology will start when a cow feels ready to be milked and walks toward an automatic gate. The device is designed to recognize each individual cow. It then places the equipment to the right body position for milking. During the process, machines release (释放) food for the cow as a reward.

Other 5G technology tools include automated brushes that turn on when the cow rubs against them. Sensors also control the amount of light to the cows' living areas depending on the weather. And, an automatic feeding system makes sure the animals

第4页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

D. The group.



always get enough to eat.

Duncan Forbes, head of the project, tells Reuters that the project shows the farm's cow industry can be greatly improved with 5G technology and that the experiment provides strong evidence that 5G technology can be widely used in the future, not just on farms in Britain, but in rural communities across the world.

- 32. What is the purpose of Cisco Systems' program?
 - A. To win financial support from the British government.
 - B. To test the effects of 5G technology on animals.
 - C. To promote its technological development in Britain.
 - D. To expand the future use of 5G in rural communities.
- 33. What does the underlined word "It" in Paragraph 3 refer to?
 - A. The project. B. The company. C. The technology.
- 34. What can we learn about 5G according to the text?
 - A. It is no worse than 4G in terms of speed.
 - B. It is already widely available in the world.
 - C. It enables cows to control their own milking.
 - D. It is based on sensors and machine learning.
- 35. In which section of a newspaper may this text appear?
- 55. In which section of a newspaper may this text appear?

A. Entertainment. B. Lifestyle. C. Education. D. Technology.

第二节(共5小题,每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

There are things you can do to make the language learning process faster and easier for yourself. Language teachers try to keep these techniques secret because once you know them, you'll be able to learn any language super fast. The professionals don't want you to know the secrets. 36.

Learn the right words

One essential trick to learn a language fast is to accept that you will never know every single word in the language---nor do you need to. Do you know every single word of your native language? No, 37._____. Use an app like Anki which will show you the essential words to learn and will also help you to learn them quickly.

Force yourself to use the language

A way to force yourself to use the new language daily is to change your cell phone or social media language setting to the new language. The device you choose will help you navigate around, 38._____, without even thinking about it.

Cut your native language completely

If you learn by first translating the words in your head into your native language, you'll become an adept translator, 39._____. Only by thinking in the new language can you truly be fluent. So instead of looking at something and naming it in your native language and then translating that, look at it and name it in the new language.

40.

Saying you want to be fluent in a month is likely to lead to disappointment. Instead, start with goals such as "be able to follow a simple conversation" and slowly build up to being completely fluent.

- A. Set reasonable goals
- B. Read on to discover them
- C. but you can use it fluently
- D. but you'll never be a fluent speaker
- E. Follow a recipe in your new language
- F. and you will begin to pick up the new words
- G. and the visuals will help you to work out the words

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



第三部分 语言知识运用	(共两节,满分30分)			
第一节 (共15小题,每小题1分,满分15分)				
阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处				
的最佳选项。				
I used to be a very self-centered person, but in the past two years I have really				
changed. I have started to think about other people 41 I think about myself.				
I'm happy that I am becom	ning a 42 nerse	711 uiii.	ik about mysen.	
	when I was at Palomar Co.		vanted to get my	
43 and be left alone, so I hardly 44 to anyone in my classes. By the end of my first semester, I was really 45 So I tried an 46 : I				
started asking people around me how they were doing, and if they were having trouble. I				
47 to help. That was really a big 48 for me. By the end of the year,				
Lhad several new friends two of 49 are still my best friends today				
I had several new friends, two of 49 are still my best friends today. A bigger cause of my new 50, however, came when I took a part-time				
job at a Vista Nursing Home. One old lady there who had Alzheimer's disease(阿尔兹海				
默症) became my 51 Every time I came into her room, she was so				
52 because she				
53. her, so I too grateful to her.	k her place. When she die	:u, 1 was 54	, but I was very	
	aargan taday than Lugad t	a ha and I hana I wil	not forgat than	
I am a much better person today than I used to be, and I hope I wil not forget these experiences. They have 55 me to care about other people more than about				
	5 me to care	about other people i	more man about	
myself. 41. A. since	B. before	C. or	D. unless	
			D. unless D. skilled	
42. A. famous	B. simple	C. different		
43. A. balance	B. homework	C. degree C. lied	D. interest	
44. A. talked	B. wrote	C. ned C. curious	D. reported D. successful	
45. A. careful	B. lonely			
46. A. argument	B. game	C. experiment	D. defence	
47. A. dared	B. offered	C. refused	D. happened	
48. A. dream	B. problem	C. duty	D. step	
49. A. us	B. which	C. them	D. whom	
50. A. attitude 51. A. friend	B. hobby	C. hope	D. luck	
	B. partner	C. guide	D. guest	
52. A. polite 53. A. remembered	B. happy B. answered	C. strange C. visited	D. confident	
	D. lanswered	C. visited	D. trusted	
54. A. homeless 55. A. forced	B. heartbroken B. preferred	C. bad-tempered C. ordered	D. hopeless	
			D. taught	
第二节(共10小题,每			r/ _h	
阅读下面短文, 在空白处				
	56 (bring) us great			
can hardly live without it. However, it also raises all sorts of questions:				
when57 (surf) the Internet, how can we protect ourselves? How can we use the				
Internet 58 (responsible)? The following guidelines may show you how to live in				
the digital world.				
Above all else, you should use the Internet in a safe way. You must always be				
careful about which sites59 (trust). One wrong click may damage your computer and remove all computer60 (file)! Therefore, before visiting a web page, always				
check for signs that warn people of danger. Another 61 (help) tip is to keep				
your personal information private, including your phone number, address and email				

第6页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



account

You also need to show respect when you communicate with other online users.
Leave comments politely and treat others 62 way you would like to be
treated63 the majority of online users are nice and friendly, there might be
some users that make you feel uncomfortable online. In such cases, be aware that you
always have the right to say no and cut off contact. Remember that
relationships64 (establish) in the digital world are just the
same65 those you have in real life.
第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分 40 分)
66. 第一节 (满分 15 分)
最近的一项调查显示,大多数中学生在家不做家务。请你就此话题写一篇短文,
表达你的想法。内容包括:
1. 导致该现象的原因(如:忙于学业,父母的溺爱 parents' indulgence 等);
2. 谈谈你对这个问题的看法。
参考词汇: 增强体魄 strengthen physical qualities; 生活技能 living skills
多名 阿孔: 增 法体域 strengthen physical quanties, 土
Section and the section of the secti
2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
A recent survey shows that

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头续写两段文字,150词左右,使之构成 一篇完整的短文。

"Mommy, don't go," my three-year-old son screamed as I walked to the door. My fifteen-year-old leaned against the kitchen counter with his arms folded across his chest, not screaming, but glaring at me as I pulled his little brother off my legs.

"Are you angry with me, too?"

"You spend all your time taking care of other people's kids, but what about us?" Dylan left angrily.

I was shocked and a little hurt. How could my own child not understand that the work I was doing was saving lives? Then the answer hit me. He didn't know, because he had never seen what Healing the Children actually did. Dylan had heard the stories of sick children, but had never once looked into the eyes of a child and understood the hard truth---that without our help, the children would likely die.

"Get dressed. You are going with me." I said.

I spent the drive explaining the case of Hector to my son, who pretended to ignore me the entire time. "He's seven, only weighs thirty pounds and is very sick. He has a heart condition called Tetralogy of Fallot, which could kill him. It is a miracle (奇迹) that he is still alive."

I went on to explain that it took a team of volunteer medical staff to get Hector to the hospital from his remote village and care for him while he was there. Still, Dylan seemed unimpressed.

We stopped at a convenience store for water and snacks. Dylan had one large and one small Slurpee (思乐冰饮料). He said the small one was for Hector. I doubted

第7页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



whether the little guy would be able to drink it, but remained silent. This was the first interest Dylan had shown in being there. I wasn't about to ruin it.

I stopped at the nurses'station to check on Hector's progress while Dylan went to his room. Our patient was recovering physically, but the nurse was concerned that Hector was struggling emotionally. She said, "Kids usually recover fast, but he hardly speaks and never smiles."

Paragraph 1:
Imagine my surprise when I heard laughter from Hector's room.
Paragraph 2:
On the way home that night, Dylan asked me several times whether Hector would
be OK

第8页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018